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MINUTES

February 6, 2014 9:30 - 1200 hours

Lanark County Council Chambers

Thanks to The Table for Refreshments
Call to Order – Introductions
Present:  Sue Cavanagh, Kelley Denham, Fraser Scantlebury, Jane Hess, Sue Poldervaart, John Jordan, Hinda Goldberg, Mary Lou White, Jane Torrance, Heather Whiting, Nancy Wildgoose, Allan Hogan, Brian Peters, Elizabeth Goldman, Pam Harris, Donna Davidson, Michelle Neville, Joan McDougall (recorder)
Guests:  Kevin Barclay, Senior Integration Specialist, Champlain LHIN


     Paul Huras, Chief Executive Office, South East LHIN


     David  Somppi, member of Board of Directors, Champlain LHIN

     Peter McKenna, Rideau Community Health Services
Regrets:  Nicki Collins, Erin Lee-Todd, Kara Symbolic, Jennifer Miller, Tracey Staples, Emily Cassell
Call to Order:  Elizabeth Goldman called the meeting to order and welcomed guests.

Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of January 09, 2014 were approved.

The order of the Agenda was approved with the following amendment:  Sue Poldervaart will present The Youth Justice Collaborative Report as the 1st agenda item.
Questions and Discussion:

Youth Justice Collaborative
Sue Poldervaart Sue explained that the collaborative is developing a plan to help better support youth with mental health/addiction issues by providing protocols to community partners re: early intervention – supporting at the front end.  A meeting to develop a diversion model will be scheduled to plan how to engage police in this area as they are often the first contact.  A presentation will be made to the Lanark Joint Police Services Board.
Sue asked the Planning Council how they would like to be involved.  Planning Council members asked that reports/updates be brought back to the group as developments occur.
Presentations:
Paul Huras shared that the South East LHIN is not doing as much work as other LHINs in regard to child/youth mental health/addictions.  Paul explained that the greatest population of the South East area is made up of people over 65 years of age. 
Paul and Kevin Barclay presented the attached power point and answered questions.  The power point will be posted on the lanarkkids website. (http://lanarkkids.com/files/2014/02/LHINs-presentation-Feb-6-2014.pdf)
Paul acknowledged that the LHINs are not experts in community engagement but hope to be in the future.  The South East and Champlain LHINs are working on a model called Health Links to bring services providers, doctors and agencies together to discuss overall care.
David Somppi, member of Board of Directors, Champlain LHIN also spoke
Members of the Planning Council were interested in when/if the LHINs would transition to a preventative model from a treatment model.
Paul and Kevin indicated that the LHINs are interested in the different perspectives that are addressed at the Planning Council and encouraged the committee to communicate initiatives and projects to them.

Questions and Discussions:
Regional Process – Lynette Cummings was not in attendance.  David Remington has asked that he be informed of meeting dates.

Planner’s Report – circulated with meeting agenda.

Update on Family Engagement – working on developing a working 
definition which will be brought back to the table.
Community Issues – Hinda

Meeting today at 2:00 pm in Smiths Falls

Service Integration – Elizabeth


The Committee is working on a document re Community Plan.  Please 
complete data request distributed by Emily Cassell by March 1(2013 
Statistics for Children and Youth Service Providers in Lanark County).  
This data will establish a base line.
Key Messages
· The Southeast and Champlain LHINs are working on greater integration and more public engagement. They are using a new model called Health Links to bring together doctors, local health providers, and agencies to discuss overall care whether or not they are directly funded by the LHINs.

· The Youth Justice Collaborative has started meeting. They are working on building ties with police forces in the County.

· United Way will be offering free seminars on meeting AODA accessibility regulations. More information will be distributed

· The Catholic District School Board of Eastern Ontario is having a session to update partners on its mental health work. Information will be distributed
Announcements and Information:

Michelle Neville – CDSBEO – Michelle is the new Mental Health  lead for CDSBEO.  The school Board will be launching a Suicide Protocol for the next school year; Schools will be getting individualized reports regarding results from the survey on resiliency which were completed by students from grades 3 – 12; 
Community Partners are invited to attend a gathering that will share information about what the CDSB is doing to address the mental health of the students enrolled in their schools.  Dates are:  Feb. 25 at the Cornwall Board office and Feb. 26 at the Smiths Falls Board office.

Sue C. – the year end report indicated that the Early Years Centre reached out to 50% of the children ages 0-4 in Lanark County.
Jane H. – The Food Charter Survey for the United Counties of Leeds and Grenville and Lanark County has been distributed.  Survey to be completed by the end of February. Also highlighted the new funding “Healthy Kids Community Challenge”
Donna D. – The Assistance Program to complete income tax returns for people with limited income has begun.  Contact person:  Maureen Hampton; LCP – applications are now available for young people to apply for summer employment through LCP.
Pam -
Mississippi Mills Public Library is starting TWIG and TAG (teen interest and advisory groups).
Fraser – United Way is offering a free workshop regarding AODA; United Way has developed a social media policy (thanks to the work of the Communications/Social Media Committee and the materials presented)
John J. – The NLCHC Business Plan has been completed and submitted to the LHIN.
Hinda – Best Start - the granting process for unconditional grant money has begun.  Recipients must be led by member of Best Start.

Jane – Municipal Drug Strategy Committee Network Day - presentation Feb. 28th, speaker from TWEED, as well as Centre for Forensic Science – re the topic of marijuana; Mississippi Mills Drug Strategy – presentation by Royal Ottawa Hospital, February 19th at Almonte Old Town Auditorium re The Prescription Opioid Addiction epidemic; received from Jennifer – Harm reduction – presented by Health Unit – targeted education on party drugs ; Healthy Community Partnership – Rural Recreation – March 31 – GoGo; received from TYPS – hiring a youth services worker.
Heather  – International Woman’s Day night is upcoming; Thrift store has a half price sale on this week.

Brian – Community Justice has new members.  Restorative approaches are being used.    Looking at what is good justice for kids.  It is Key to get kids and adults to sit down together; “Empowering Voices for Student Success” booklet has been printed.  Brian will try to get some copies for Planning Council members.

Elizabeth – Perth Library has new bulletin boards available and space to post more information.  Elizabeth also offered to forward information on to other libraries to post; Elizabeth is looking for someone to volunteer to act as a mentor at teen digital media labs.
Next meeting:  March 6, 2014
